ABERFELDY COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Aberfeldy Town Hall.
Tuesday 2nd September 2025 at 7.30pm 
MINUTES 
Present
Victor Clements (Chair), Lorraine Reed (Vice Chair), Elaine Fraser Murdoch (Secretary), Jean Duff (Treasurer), Rob Stubbs, Val Ferguson, Susan Craik.

In attendance: Provost McDade, Cllr John Duff, Stuart Paton & Helen Taylor (Amulree & Strathbraan Windfarm Action Group)
Apologies
Norma Carr (Community warden)
Minutes of previous meeting
Minutes taken as read, proposed by EFM and seconded by RS

Matters Arising
The planning consultation on planning control areas for visitor accommodation would not be open for some time yet.
We had a very small number of entries for gardening competition, and will review for next year. Forty gardens had entered over 4 years.

PKC were now aware of our concerns regarding the lights at Dewars/ caravan park, and the problem they might cause if there was to be a road closure on the A9. PKC will risk assess this and build it in to their plans. It is possible that the easiest way to deal with the road being undermined by the river is to re-align it.
Crime Prevention and Community Safety
Nothing to report

Focus Topics:
Meall Dearg windfarm

The CC had previously indicated support for this scheme, but a numbers of issues suggested we might re- visit this decision (1) We had a representation in objection to the scheme, (2) A lot of CC areas in the Highlands had been organizing to object to proposals in their areas, (3) It was now apparent that a public local enquiry could be triggered if any of the statutory consultees, including PKC, made a formal objection to the application.

After discussion, it was decided 6 :1 that we should revisit our previous decision, and open the discussion again.

We then made a unanimous 7:0 decision to object to the application on the grounds off (1) That the scheme would be highly dominant in the landscape (2) Concerns about logistics surrounding the scheme, the the very high numbers of likely lorry movements involved (3) Concerns about wildlife (4) Concerns about noise impacts and their impact on health (5) The cumulative impact of the 4-5 schemes in planning, in addition to existing schemes.

VC to write with objection to both the Energy Consents Unit and PKC.

Visitor levy

There was currently a consultation out on this subject. While there was some support for the principle of such a scheme, the CC voted unanimously 7:0 to object to the scheme. There was considerable uncertainty about what projects might be supported, whether such funding would genuinely provide for additional spending on visitor infrastructure, and whether funding raised in the ward could be kept ere. It was also felt that smaller businesses might be paying a proportionately higher amount than larger businesses, and that the administrative burden could be significant.
Taymouth/ Moness

DLC had confirmed that the tree felling at Moness would begin on 1st September.

There would be a community councils meeting shortly in Kenmore, and there was likely going to be another open day at the castle this autumn for people who did not have the opportunity to attend before.

Loch Tay Local Place Plan

Aberfeldy CC would send our support for the LPP that was being developed for the area around Loch Tay.

Community Council election
The election process had now begun,with the nominations process now open. The deadline for nominations was 25th September, and existing community councillors all indicated that they would stand again. Encouragement would be given to anyone else wanting to join. If more than 10 nominations, an election would be organized in October.

Caravan Park

PKC had received a query from the current tenant on whether they would be prepared to sell the caravan aprk site to build holiday chalets, and extend the season through the winter months. PKC asked the local authority councillors and the community council their opinion on whether to (1) Maintain current situation, (2) Change the current lease to allow for an unknown number of chalets (3) Sell the caravan park to the current tenant/ put on market more widely.

CC members voted unanimously not to change the current situation, and were very resolutely against any sale of the site, which was an important economic asset to the town, as well as being of very significant cultural and social value. PKC have since confirmed that they will not consider any change to current situation at the caravan park, although the tenant could submit a planning application for changes if they decided they wanted to do that.

Griffin Community Benefit Panel 

Micro grants
There were two micro grant applications to be assessed after meeting.
Main Fund

The next panel meeting would be on 11th September. A summary report was available showing projects supported in the past financial year. LR would  ensure we get an annual report on the fund for CC information.

Discussions on endowment fund were still ongoing.
Reports       
Chair
There was only a small number of entries to the garden competition this year, although we had 40 over the four years to date. We will review before attempting to do this again next year.

We had had a communication from PKC saying that improvements to Tayside Crescent playpark were being delayed.

The community warden had reported a number of complaints about weed growth in the square, Chapel St and at the Chemists shop.

Secretary
There had been a lot of complaints about dog mess in the unmown areas of grass within the town, and people wanted PKC to change their policy on this for next year. 
Treasurer
There was currently £1379.81 of defibrillator money, £6565 of micro grant money, £140 of admin money and £254.22 of resilience money.

The October meeting would be our AGM, and accounts would be ready in draft by that point for acceptance by community council.

Housing/Planning

We had been notified of plans to build 16 X new houses on land adjacent to Dun Aluinn. This area was part of a previous application for housing, which had been successful. No planning application as such has been submitted yet.

Cllr Reports

Provost McDade informed the meeting about a twinning festival that was to take place in 2026, and the CC were very much in support of that as we were interested in  the principle of doing this for Aberfeldy.

Cllr Duff- PKC were looking at potential repairs to various bits of equipment within the play park in Victoria Park.

The toilets had not been repaired yet.

Tay Valley Connections had enquired about put a blue bicycle storage unit in the square, but it was felt that we wanted to avoid clutter there, and this would constrict the space available for other users. There are already a number of such units elsewhere in the town.

AOCB
There was a query about what has happened to Rabbie in the Birks. He had been taken away for repair, but had been away now for some time.

Date of Next Meeting     Tues 7th October 2025. This will be our AGM meeting.
